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GHA ANNUAL REPORT (2012-2013) LAUNCHED 
 
The Gibraltar Health Authority has just published its Annual Report covering the events of 
the two years 2012 and 2013.  The report, which is edited by Director of Public Health, Dr 
Vijay Kumar, covers the activities of the Authority during the period, and provides a number 
of health related statistics. 
 
In his Introduction to the Report, the Chief Executive Mr. Freddie Pitto says: 
 
“This report outlines the work carried out by the GHA over this period highlighting the 
success and also the challenges faced, challenges which are similar to those being 
experienced by other NHS organisations. This includes a growing number of elderly 
patients with complex clinical conditions, increasing public expectations of healthcare 
services and pressure to meet financial targets. What makes these challenges even more 
complex is the geographical isolation of Gibraltar and in that the GHA is the only healthcare 
provider. 
 
"As you go through the report you will appreciate the achievements made during this 
period. Day to day the GHA continues to make real and tangible progress providing a solid 
foundation for future progress.” 
 
Launching the GHA Report, the Minister for Heath the Hon. Dr. John Cortes added: 
 
“Healthcare is a challenge for every community.  Everyone wants to be well, and the health 
service has a duty to meet the needs and the expectations of everyone.  But modern 
'western' life in itself threatens our well-being.   Our high calorie and high fat diets, our lack 
of exercise, and our indulgence in smoking or drinking, if not controlled and moderated, 
result in illness for us as individuals, in anxiety for families, and in pressure on the ability of 
our health service to deliver. Modern medicine is also increasingly sophisticated and 
expensive and the nature of healthcare is such that you could always spend some more. 
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"The Gibraltar Health Authority is investing in people and in processes. It is working hard on 
constantly widening its scope, on expanding training and on putting increased emphasis on 
screening, preventive medicine and health education.  In this, it works more and more 
closely with voluntary groups, who have a huge role to play in improving our health and who 
play this role so well. 
 
"This report, covering two years of progress and activity, cannot in itself contain all that we 
have been doing.  There have been many changes within the GHA during this time - 
changes in personnel, in approach, in services.  We have seen improvements and we have 
seen where we still need to improve. 
 
"But I am proud of our health service, and so should all of Gibraltar be.  And I am excited 
that we have built the foundations of what can only get better.  And if it's better for the 
health service, it's better for the whole of our community.” 
 
Copies of the Report will shortly be made available to the public and may be picked up from 
the Primary Care Centre and St. Bernard's Hospital as from next week.  It will also be made 
available on the GHA’s website. 

  

 


